A call for service was received by Jackson County earlier this evening regarding a person discharging a firearm in the vicinity of Old Cullowhee Road.  The WCU Police Department was requested to assist.  Officers located the source of the call and discovered that individuals were target shooting on private property.

Officers ensured that there was no danger to the community and cleared from the scene.

Calls such as this can be common in rural parts of the community but we continue to encourage everyone to notify the WCU Police Department anytime unusual or concerning events are witnessed.

Thank You
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